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P R E S I D E N T ' S
S T A T E M E N T
This last year has been yet another very difficult year for everyone as Covid 19 has
continued to impact our members' ability to attend craft shows, markets, meetings and
general get togethers. On the other hand, it has provided many of our members with more
time to sew and to sew with a purpose. 

Thank you to our current Management Committee Megan Fenner- Vice President, Tricia
Hughes -Secretary, Clytie De Vries- Treasurer, Robyn Lavery, Christine McKenna and Glenda
Wait. As a team of seven we have been working tirelessly behind the scenes to ensure the
security and prosperity of Angel Gowns Australia. 

We currently have over 370 volunteers from all states and territories of Australia. I would
like to thank each one of them for their contribution to the success of our charity. Our
seamstresses have been busy producing hundreds of gowns for angel babies, each precious
gown sewn with so much love. Our tutu makers have been busy creating wonderful tutus for
sick children to brighten their days. Our deconstructors work hard to keep the seamstresses
provided with material ready to sew. AGA also has many volunteers that work with us to
promote the charity, fundraise to keep us afloat and help build public awareness for infant
and baby loss.

Our Tutu Program continues to grow, and we are proud to supply many hospitals and
community groups with colourful tutus that brighten the lives of children in need. The Early
Loss Pouch Program has also been well received in many hospitals especially the ED
departments. These precious little pouches are designed for babies less than 20 weeks.

Finally, and most importantly to all the families we have gifted an Angel Gown garment. We
are so honoured and privileged to provide this service to you, at what would have been an
unimaginably heartbreaking time. It is our hope we were able to provide comfort to you and
allowed your precious Angel to be wrapped in love for their final journey.

It has been both a privilege and an honour to serve as President of this amazing charity,
alongside passionate and tireless women who have steered Angel Gowns Australia to where
it is today. 

J U L I E  D I M E C H
P R E S I D E N T
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S E C R E T A R Y ' S
S T A T E M E N T

Overall, the last two years have been challenging for Angel Gowns Australia due to the
pandemic know as COVID – 19. During that time many businesses and organisations have
struggled to maintain service to customers and members and have had to close.  I am proud
that AGA has continued to provide a valued service to those who have needed it throughout
the year without disruption, bringing a moment of joy to a grieving family. 

The Committee has worked tirelessly throughout the year to deliver logistics to members
under conditions that were undesirable but ensured that when a wedding dress or tutu
fabric was needed, we came through to deliver when we could. 

It has been a pleasure serving members as the Secretary on the Committee of Management
for the last three years and I have enjoyed the company of some very committed and
passionate people over this time. 

As Angel Gowns Australia grows and develops the governance will need to stand up to the
ever-changing requirements of the governing body, the Australian Charities and Not for
Profit Commission and we a have a good platform from which to launch. 

Creating the Annual Report has been one of my favourite activities and  includes program
activity, awareness-raising through community events and the financial report for the July 1
2020 to June 30 2021 period.

T R I C I A  H U G H E S
S E C R E T A R Y
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P R O G R A M
A C T I V I T Y

Tutu Program 
Our tutu makers have been happily making our
beautiful tutus and dress-ups during the challenging
time posed by the COVID19 restrictions around
Australia. Using the stash of salvaged tulle from
wedding dresses and evening wear fabrics we’ve
made over 60 tutus this past 12 months. Stock has
been gifted to hospitals including Ronald McDonald
House Perth, Perth Children’s Hospital, Royal
Children's Hospital Melbourne and Rose Ward at
Women's and Childrens’ Hospital Adelaide. We also
gifted several Special Requests to children dealing
with ongoing serious medical challenges when
families requested them. There were 28 endorsed
tutu makers including 4 new appointees in the past
12 months.

Tutu Program Coordinator Christine McKenna

Seamstress Committee
It has been a busy year for the Seamstress and
Creative Committee. Numerous craft projects have
been designed and released with the help of our
members. These are designed to use the pieces of
the wedding dresses that are too elaborate or
heavily beaded to be used for our Angel Gown
garments. These craft items will be available for sale
at craft shows, community days and markets. 

This year we have designed and released the Early
Loss Pouch which has been designed to be used for
the very early losses that are too small for a wrap.
These have been well received by hospitals, and are
made from dresses that are unsuitable for our
garments.

We had thirty new seamstresses, tutu makers and
de-constructors join Angel Gowns Australia in the
last twelve months. All our volunteers are part of a
valued and special team, and the Seamstress and
Creative Committee continues to offer support to
all.

Seamstress Committee Chair Robyn Lavery
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P R O G R A M
A C T I V I T Y

Special Requests
This year Special Requests has received heartfelt
messages from families in need. AGA gifted eight
poem cards with crystals, four families received
wraps, four families a micro gown and nine families
received a micro gown/wrap pack. 

There were also four small gowns, two medium
gowns and two large gowns gifted.  Of these only
three were truly “special requests” where the
wedding dress was supplied by the family and made
especially by one of the volunteer seamstresses a
truly special request. 

In addition to these, five families requested our
larger 0/3 months size.  Of these, seventeen were
for baby girls, eight for baby boys and five neutrals. 

Most of the requests were from families that had
‘fallen through the cracks’ in the system or the
establishments did not stock our gowns. AGA
continues to approach funeral homes and hospitals
that do not stock our gowns as yet. 

As a result of following up all the requests, I am
pleased to report that we have now had our
garments introduced into four new funeral homes
and one new hospital. 

Special Request Coordinator Glenda Wait

A N G E L  G O W N S  A U S T R A L I A  |  A N N U A L  R E P O R T  2 0 2 1  

6



 A N G E L  G O W N S  A U S T R A L I A  |  A N N U A L  R E P O R T  2 0 2 1  

C H A R I T Y
E V E N T S  &
L O G I S T I C S

Despite ongoing challenges holding live events, our members were able to attend two COVID-
safe Craft Shows in the past twelve months in Victoria and we thank them for their dedication.
AGA participated in Craft Alive online craft shows through posts on our Facebook page, with the
last two shows going international. 

Successful online auctions for fundraising were held there and we linked to our online shop at
angel-gowns-australia.myshopify.com and our Give Now page on our website. The schedule for
live events is still subject to individual State restrictions but our volunteers are willing and ready
to attend, when possible, to showcase our organisation. 

In some states Members were able to put up static displays in libraries, shop fronts and council
chambers, attend pop-up and community markets and give guest speaker talks over the past
twelve months. We thank them all for their great work. 

With lock downs in Melbourne and Sydney it was difficult to get to storage facilities affecting the
supply of dresses to seamstresses. Both Committee and Coordinators have worked hard to
ensure members have been supplied as well as possible throughout the year. 

Distribution was also also made difficult as the  services run by TOLL and AusPost and their
ability to deliver across Australia whilst keeping their employees safe as well as border closures
which compromised delivery times. We are grateful fot the ongoing support of TOLL. 

All meetings were conducted virtually again and the opportunity to meet up in person was not
achievable. The support of the IT Team at UDIT was appreciated  as was  their patience as
members navigate the digital world.  
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H O S P I T A L S  &
F U N E R A L  H O M E S

The number of hospitals and funeral homes services
by Angel Gowns Australia continues to increase
steadily as our services becomes more well known. 

At the time of this report Angel Gowns Australia is
servicing 211 hospitals and 102 funeral homes
across Australia.

We continue to create strong relationships with
these stakeholders by providing information and
quality assured gowns for families in need. 

Coordinators are in regular contact ensuring AGA
stock is up to date and available at all times. When
low in one State or Territory the collaboration from
Coordinators ensures all requests for stock are
filled. 

All acitvity is entered into a data sheet for the
required reporting to the Australian Charities and
Not for Profit Commission. 

A summary of activity can be shown in the graphs
on the data page following. 
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D A T A
I N T E G R I T Y &
R E P O R T I N G
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V O L U N T E E R S
As at 30 June 2021

Seamstress and Creative Committee
Robyn Lavery - Chair
Christine McKenna 
Julie Dimech (Ex Officio) 
Amy Clink 
Alyson Menzies 
Jo-Anne Kraljevic (resigned)
Julie Taylor (resigned)

State Coordinators & Supports
Glenda Wait
Jenine Meyn
Jessica Nash
Julie Dimech
Julie Elliott  (Resigned)
Julie Anne Smallpage
Kerry Schellein (Resigned)
Kirsty Welling
Lorraine Bennett
Lyn Phillips
Pam Semple
Robyn Lavery
Tegan Small
Vicki Wilson

New Seamstress Membership Packs & Dress Movements        
Tanya Woll  
      
Angel Pendants Coordinator       
Lorena Lee (resigned)

Logistics Coordinator     
Lyn Paton (resigned)

Tutu Program Coordinator          
Christine McKenna

Hospital and Funeral Homes Database   
Leslie Wordsworth          
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F I N A N C I A L
R E P O R T S
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